My name is Jackie Hardy, I live at 29 Cherry Street and I am the Ward 4 City Councilor whose constituents include the concerned neighbors and abutters to Annisquam Woods Development.

LOCATION    LOCATION    LOCATION

This development looks good on paper -- actually it looks very nice.  The cluster design and open space designation are, many feel a good way to develop tracts of land.  Of course we all know that the conservation restriction still needs to find a home in order for this plan to meet the open space criteria. 

The applicants have used the term smart growth --- we believe that in order for a plan to be considered smart, it must also be SAFE growth.  And in order for a plan to fit harmoniously into the neighborhood, it must do so LOGICALLY.  We believe that this development is substantially detrimental to the neighborhood.

Insufficient Water Pressure – This is of great concern to folks who already live in the area.   According to the notes from one of the TAG meetings, water pressure is recognized by the city as being a problem in this area.  We understand that the developer will work with the city and consult with Dewberry in hopes of finding a workable solution to the water pressure problems for the entire neighborhood.  We welcome another set of eyes on the project as it relates to water pressure.   

It has been suggested that looping the water main will improve water pressure – we have been told that water is static and the mere looping the lines will not improve pressure, only that it may improve the quality.   The Plum Cove Water Tower is an important piece of the infrastructure in this area.  There are folks who believe that the Plum Cove Water Tower has difficulties of its own – how can we logically add additional demands when the system is already experiencing difficulties.  The Klondike reservoir and treatment plant needs to be looked at as an additional resource.  It is suppose to be part of the infrastructure yet it is our understanding that the water is not yet on line – when will that water supply be brought on line?  Our hard earned tax dollars were spent on the Klondike project – when can we reasonably expect a return on our tax dollar there?  Can the water from the Klondike help with either pressure or quality issues in this neighborhood?   Having a home sprinkled is a wonderful thing – but if there is insufficient pressure in the system – does it make a difference?   The existing infrastructure appears insufficient for the existing homes …we ask you… will adding 30 additional units be a logical move?  Will these units create an additional draw on the already insufficient water resources?  We do not know the answers to these questions because we were not part of the TAG meetings.  We look to your Board to help us with answers to these questions.  

.  

Roadways   This neighborhood consists of steep, winding, narrow roads that have no sidewalks.  Roads in such poor condition that the U.S. Post Office will not allow its vehicles to travel to far up Bennett Street for mail delivery.  If the Post Office won’t allow its vehicles up these roads to deliver mail, how can the School Department allow school busses up these same steep, winding, narrow roads to deliver our school children?  The developer listened to the concerns of the neighbors when it came to this important safety issue.  The developer, to his credit, has designed a cul-de-sac within the development and is willing to set aside a parking area for surrounding neighbors to park while picking up and dropping off their children – it was a nice thing to offer, but as of 1:30 this afternoon Annisquam Woods has not been added to the bus route of the Gloucester School Department – the reason given:  the roads which include Revere Street, Hutchins Court as well as Bennett Street North and South are reportedly unsafe for school bus travel, additionally there are not enough busses in the fleet   nor enough bus drivers on the roster. 

It is not an easy task for Engine 3 out of the Bay View Station (when it is open) to respond to calls for assistance on Bennett Street – Engine 3 tends to hit bottom when making the transition from Washington Street onto Bennett and on the return trip from Bennett onto Washington… this maneuver from Bennett onto Washington also includes a very large turning radius to the right which requires the engine to literally take a second hitch and back up into oncoming traffic on Washington Street.

  These roads are neglected, filled with pot holes that never seem to be repaired with any permanent, long lasting fill – they are very narrow, have blind turns that many times require oncoming traffic to pull over-- if it has the room… or to back up to a point where the 2 vehicles can pass one another.  I invite you, as part of your site visit to strap yourself in and traverse the roadways in Engine #3. 

                   Lets talk about…

Fire Protection:  This is supposed to be one of the core city services provided to the citizens of Gloucester; we pay for it dearly with our hard earned tax dollars.  The residents of Ward 4, precinct 2 have inadequate fire department services.  We have been told that the 30 units will be sprinkled and thereby creating less need to respond to this area by the fire department.  We hope they are right, but what about people in need of emergency medical services -- ambulance services are part of those same core city services and unfortunately if this development is allowed… new neighbors of the Annisquam Woods can expect the same inadequate response times and services.
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Step System – Sewage issues.  This is the technical stuff – But to put it in non-technical terms :::: most folks already on the step system agree --- 

that WHOEVER said that the Step System was not designed for future growth >>

 was right on the money.  It isn’t working the way we were told it would work, it is failing many of us miserably and there is no doubt in many of our minds that it is just a matter of time before it will need to be replaced.    To simply say that the holding tank of the developments effluent will only be pumped thru the system during off peak hours does not speak to the fact that a demand is still being put on the already failing system.  

We have not had the opportunity to address the City’s various departments with our questions and concerns the way the developer has.  We would like to be afforded the same opportunity to have our own TAG meeting with these city departments. 

Traffic Issues

The traffic study leaves quite a bit to be desired.  In checking with the local Police Department, they have taken issue with the study themselves.  Therefore we ask that, at the developer’s expense, an independent Traffic Study be commissioned by the Planning Board.

It seems ironic to many -- that the Bennett Street Pavement project is now in high gear and has or is about to go out to bid.  The city reportedly is anticipating a $500,000.00 price tag for this job. We wonder if there has been any offer by the developer to the city to help with financial assistance toward this project.  We wonder if the city is in a position to make this request – and if so, please do so. 

If the Annisquam Woods development is allowed to proceed, please consider a condition that would bar Bennett Street from being used by heavy equipment or construction vehicles of any size until the completion of the project.
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Other issues:

Storm water runoff.  What if storm water or leaking step/septic tanks seep thru the conservation land into the lower wetlands – who is responsible for the clean up and payment to correct the problem?  The association?  The holder of the conservation land or the city? 

Condo Documents.  We would like to have them publicly reviewed and reserve additional input and comment.

Deed restrictions.  Same as above and we ask that there be safeguards put into place to see that they are recorded properly at the registry of deeds.

Site visit.. we ask that a representative group of neighbors be allowed to attend the site visits with the Planning Board.

Public Hearing… we ask that this public comment period not be closed tonight, we would like the opportunity to continue with our comments as more information becomes available to us after our requested TAG meeting and site visit.

- - - - - - - - - 

When on your site visit … please keep in mind:

LOCATION      LOCATION     LOCATION.  
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